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Don’t forget to visit the  (www.WestmarCollege.org) for 

your  membership needs.    Please keep us posted 

when you move or get a new email address or 

phone number.  We no longer get updates unless 

YOU let us know.      Also check the MISSING link on 

the website for any friends of yours for whom we are 

missing current information.  It would be greatly ap-

preciated!        Thank you! 
 

If you are planning a reunion, please let us know 

and we will list it in the WAFA newsletter, our 

Facebook page and on our website.  We can al-

so help with sending an email to your class-

mates or providing addresses.   

 

We also love pictures of reunions no matter how 

large or small and be sure to include infor-

mation and names.  We will share them!  

Schedule for the Westmar  
Class of ’59, 60-yr. Reunion 

 
Friday – September 27, 2019 

 
7 P.M. – Registration and renewing friendships at  

Wells Visitor Center and Ice Cream Parlor Party Room 
115 Central Ave NW, Le Mars IA 

 
Saturday September 28, 2019 

 
All activities at the Le Mars Convention Center, Lower 

Level 
275 12th St SE, Le Mars, IA 51031 

9:30 A.M. Brunch 
9:45 A.M. Icebreaker and renewing old friendships 

10:30 A.M. Remember When 
12:00 noon Lunch 

1 P.M. Choir rehearsal 
2 P.M. Campus tour with Dr. Wayne Marty 

3:15 P.M. Le Mars Bus tour with Dr. Wayne Marty 
5:30 P.M. Photo opportunities 

6:15 P.M. Dinner 
7:15 P.M 

After Dinner Entertainment, open mic and closing re-
marks. 

Additional details and information will be provided 
 regarding the after dinner  entertainment and open mic. 

 
Sunday, September 29, 2019 

 

10: A.M. Sunday Service at First United Methodist 
Church of Le Mars    901 3rd Ave SE  

Class of 1959, 60-Year Reunion  

Including guest classes of ‘56 to ‘62 

September 27 –29, 2019 

 
If you have questions you may contact – 

WAFA office: 712-546-8759 or 712-540-3520 or 

WAFA@westmarcollege.org 

Planning Committee members: 

Bill Wood, 575-359-0701 or 575-741-2650 or william-

wood@enmu.edu 

LeRoy Munsch, 916-824-9702 or lmun-

scha37@gmail.com 

Many have already registered so don’t miss out on a 

great time. 

It will be a time of renewing old friendships, sharing mem-

ories, taking pictures, bragging about grandchildren and 

trying to guess who that person is.  In addition there will 

be a campus tour and seeing the changes that have oc-

curred on Westmar’s campus. 

      Bill Wood and Le Roy Munsch 

 

Registration form can be found on page 7…... 
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tion of a bandit on the Texas/Mexican border.  This ap-

pealed to me.  Before college I had thought of a history 

degree but decided I did not want to be a coach or 

school superintendent as this was the track of a history 

teacher.  Since photographs reflect visual history, I 

found a passion.  There are photos captured all over the 

world and that is a large area to collect.  Narrowing the 

parameters to Dakota Territory and South Dakota came 

as a natural.  I have become a historian that others ask 

for information!  After 30 years of presenting at history 

conferences on both ends of South Dakota, I still re-

member stuff, aging, you know. 

 

Now after almost 40 years of private purchases, photo 

conventions and eBay; I have amassed a collection of 

40-45 thousand images.  These are in all formats – real 

photo postcards (1905-1930), carte de visites, (CDV’s 

are 1860-1890), cabinet cards (1880-1910), stereo-

graphs (1840-today) and other various formats.  All my 

photos are pre-digital and pre-computer photo shop.  

Photographs from 1840 to 2000+/- are a reflection of 

what the photographer chose to record.  We can see 

what he or she saw then.  I can see what was seen by 

the photographer and 100 years from now, whomever 

will make their judgement from the same image that I 

saw. 

 

 

 

Images of the Past:  The Collectors 

The May documentary from South Dakota Public Broad-

casting’s Images of the Past featured personal collec-

tions in South Dakota. 

 

They talked with Bob Kolbe ‘64, a Sioux Falls, SD an-

tique dealer in business since 1972.  Kolbe's collection 

of images numbers in the tens of thousands and in-

cludes photo prints, vintage post cards and a variety of 

other media.  Kolbe says the collection has an ap-

praised value of “over seven figures.”  Kolbe’s approach 

to collections is highly professional.  He’s very particular 

about knowing everything that can be known about an 

image and , in  particular, knowing who made the im-

age.  Although collecting images is more than a hobby 

for Bob Kolbe, he’s still passionate about learning and 

sharing the stories that old photos can tell.  (Used with 

permission from SDPB as was printed in their May 

SDPB magazine) 

 

We asked Bob if he could give us more information on 

his interests since he graduated from Westmar.  He 

writes:  When I enrolled at Westmar College I had an 

inkling that I might go into the ministry.  After some re-

flection, I thought better of that pursuit and changed to 

a science path.  At that time I took the MMPI, Minnesota 

Multiphasic Personality Inventory.  Any question that 

suggested being nice, I took the other response.  Exam-

ple, if you saw a hurt puppy would you pick it up or kick 

it; guess which response I chose?  When the results 

came back, it was suggested that I be a research per-

son in a deep cave and not come out but once a year.  I 

took the same test 18 months later and it said I would 

be OK as a teacher.  After that, I followed the science 

path and taught biology, chemistry and general science 

in jr. high and high school. 

 

Jane Boegler ‘66 and I married in 1967 and moved to 

South Dakota, first to Vermillion, then Sioux Falls.  Jane 

was Head Librarian at Sioux Falls College for 17 years.   

When SFC and Westmar had sports competitions, I 

asked Milt Martin about who to cheer for – his advice 

was to go with the money! 

 

After being unsuccessful in breaking into the Sioux Falls 

School District, I opened an antique and clock repair 

shop.   We traveled for a semester on Jane’s sabbatical 

in 1981.   After 4 months doing the Pacific Rim, New 

Zealand to Japan, it was back to the shop for me. 

 

For some reason, I fell in love with photographs.   The 

real grabber for me was a postcard series of an execu-



VOLUME 21 ISSUE  3 WESTMAR UNIVERSITY A LUMNI AND FRIENDS ASSOCIAT ION  

Alumni News 

Reunion 70-80’s Football/Basketball.  Organized by Angelo James and Ken Muldrow. Great times. 

Better memories. (Saturday night photo) —  Wyman Martinek(82) Ken Muldrow (82) Ron Negus (82) Paul 

Essman(78) Rich Molden(80)  Dave Huff(80) Angelo James (82) Bill Thomas (82) Pete Dahle (80) Keith 

Brown (79) Joel Huffman (82) 

Images of the Past continued…….. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

My collection of images is a selected image collection, not a 

bunch of pictures in a shoebox from under someone’s bed or 

closet.  For myself, photos of common items that we do not gen-

erally record on film are the most intriguing – changing a car tire, 

farm butchering, working in a kitchen, building sod houses, etc. 

 

Robert Kolbe 

 

 

 

 
Left side. Queen Bee Mill built 1880 

Center back.  warehouse  

Foreground  Sioux (River) Falls 

Small Building Center is Privy above flowing river, Dakota Territory's 

First self flushing toilet! 
(The Falls at Sioux Falls) 
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’61 – Donna Jean Houser, 79 of Lakewood, CO died 

Feb 23, 2019.  After graduating from Westmar she 

taught in Jefferson County, CO. She was a teacher, spe-

cial education teacher and administrator for 35 years 

until retiring in 1994.  She loved going to southern gos-

pel concerts and traveling in the US and around the 

world.  She loved her family and spent many hours with 

them - going places, playing games and enjoying birth-

days and special occasions.  Obit provided. 

 

Editors Note:  It is with apologies that this obit for Don-

na was not in the last issue as it should have been.  I 

truly thought it was.  In the last issue there was a article 

about Donna and Wanda Schneider being friends.  

Many of you let us know that you enjoyed the article 

and here is “the rest of the story”. 

 

 

’38 Western Union – Eva Gabel Brown, 101 of Le Mars 

died May 10, 2019.  Following college, she taught mu-

sic and English at secondary schools in La Moille, Knox-

ville, and Hull in Iowa.  After marriage she lived on a 

farm and taught piano lessons for over 40 years. She 

was active in the United Methodist Church and served 

as an officer at local and conference levels of U.M.W.  

She was church pianist/organist and choir director for 

over 60 years.  She was active in other organizations 

and served as a trustee for Westmar for 9 years.  She 

enjoyed traveling.  She was predeceased by a sister 

Francis Bell ‘36 www.rexwinkelfh.com 

 

’39 Western Union – Marie Kathryn Russel Banks, 100 

of Westfield died May 14, 2019.  Known as Kathryn, 

she attended Western Union and received her teaching 

degree.  She enjoyed teaching, bowling, reading and 

gardening.  She supplied flowers for many occasions 

and to her church.  At church she also taught cate-

chism, made pies, and helped wherever needed.  

www.meyerbroschapels.com 

 

’50 – Marilyn Hayen Geis, 88 of Marion, KS died May 2, 

2019.  Her teaching career began in 1950 with 3rd 

grade in Hoisington.  She also taught in Council Grove, 

Durham and at the Grand Central School.  She taught 

kindergarten at Canton Galva for 14 years and became 

the Librarian until her retirement in ’91.  She was active 

in church where she and her husband both sang in the 

choir and she played the piano.  As a grandma there 

were picnics in the living room, donut holes, Gambinos 

pizza and bread sticks and popcorn from the big yellow 

bowl.  www.ymzfh.com 

 

’59 – Rev. Lt. Col. Paul L. Miller, 81 of Wichita, KS died 

April 30, 2019.  He was a retired US Army Chaplain.  

After seminary he was pastor at the Sheffield, IA EUB 

church and then enlisted in the US Army.  He served in 

S. Korea, Viet Nam, Germany, Panama, and various US 

locations.  He was assigned to the Armed forces Com-

mand College.  He taught SS school and belonged to the 

Masonic Lodge, Eastern Star, High Twelve, and Midian 

Shrine.  He was an encouraging, positive, and spiritual 

man.  Among survivors are a brother Rev. William ’58 

and Sue ’58 Miller.  Resthaven Mortuary, Wichita, KS 

submitted. 

 

’68 – James Vander Meer, 74 of Fairfield, OH died May 

28, 2019.  Jim was known for his love of chemistry and 

after graduating from Westmar he went on to earn his 

Ph.D. in Analytical Chemistry.  He was a Professor of 

Chemistry at St. Louis University until 1977 and then 

began his career with Proctor & Gamble.  He worked 

there for 29 years and during his career he received five 

patents.  He became a Westmar College Distinguished 

Alumni in 1986 “In Recognition of Outstanding Achieve-

ments in Research” relating to his work on the formula-

tion and national introduction of the first Tide Liquid.  He 

enjoyed spending time with family, church, traveling, 

birding and photography.  Jim is survived by his wife of 

51 yrs. Carolyn Minard Vander Meer ’69.  

www.avancefuneralhome.com  

 

’69 - Dolly-Ann Grocki, 71, of Rochester, MN, died June 

16, 2019, at Whitewater Healthcare Center in St 

Charles, MN.  Following her graduation from Westmar, 

Dolly-Ann taught at the Children’s Home Society day 

care in Rochester, MN. She then worked as a social 

worker with developmentally disabled adults for 

Olmsted County Social Services for 20 years. She en-

joyed collecting, reading, photography, traveling and 

spending time with family and friends.  Among survivors 

is a brother Peter Grocki ’73.  

www.ranfranzandvinefh.com 

’82 – Steve McDermott, 60 of Creston, IA died Jul 2, 

2019.  He served Nodaway Valley Community School 

District as a principal and superintendent for 8 years.  

He was the Superintendent in Newton for 11 years be-

fore leaving in 2013 to take over as Superintendent of 

the Creston Community School District.  He was a pio-

neer in bringing folks from different communities togeth-

er to start the Career Academy at DMACC.  He also 

opened the door for the annual 5th Grade Art Tour 13 

years ago.  He began his teaching career as an art 

teacher and was also a principal at Fontanelle.  At West-

mar he played football.  www.myiowainfo.com and   

www.steenfunerals.com 

 

Faculty: 

86 – Debra M. Kloewer Puhl, 62 of Le Mars died May 

10, 2019.  She was an accountant and joined her hus-

band in business.  She was active in church and her 

children's school activities. 

www.lemarsdailysentinel.com 

http://www.rexwinkelfh.com
http://www.meyerbroschapels.com
http://www.ymzfh.com
http://www.avancefuneralhome.com
http://www.ranfranzandvinefh.com
http://www.myiowainfo.com
http://www.steenfunerals.com
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IN MEMORY/IN HONOR 
 Making a donation in someone’s name 

that is deceased  places that person’s infor-

mation in a special section of our MEMORY 

book, on a stand, in the Westmar Room.  The 

page will also include donor names.  Donations 

may also be made in HONOR of someone living, 

with Westmar ties, and a page will also be en-

tered for that person in that section of the book.   

 

Each page includes a photo if possible and a biograph-

ical sketch.  Additional donations are added to the 

bottom of the page. 

 

                      ALUMNI NEWS 

Donations made  

In Memory the last 3 months include: 

Ester Handsaker ‘52 In Memory of Marilyn Hayen Geis 

‘50 

Joan  Hilgenfeld Zoeller ’52 In Memory of Marilyn Hayen 

Geis ’50   

Carmen Hughes ‘56 In Memory of Richard A. Hughes 

‘56 

Lorraine E. Davis ‘42 In Memory of Lyle Davis ‘44 

News From your Board of Directors: 
 

‘74—Kent Pauling, is the newest member of the Board 

having been elected in May.  Kent retired from NIPCO in 

January of 2016 after having served in several positions 

with them over 41 years.  He was Executive Vice Presi-

dent and General Manager from 2001 until his retire-

ment.  During this time he served as their representative 

on multiple national, regional, and statewide organiza-

tions.  He and his wife Terri live in Le Mars. 

 

Other current  board members are: 

 ‘88—Cory Isebrand, President 

 ‘85—Amy Allen Kelly 

 ‘84—Stuart Fischer 

 Att’d—Steve Collins 

 ‘88—Craig Hoffman 

 ‘81—Jeff Neary 

 ‘78—Steve Wick 

 

The next board meeting will be October 16, 2019 at 

7:00 pm in the Welcome Room at the Plymouth County 

Museum.  Alumni are welcome to attend 

 

Committees are:  

 Scholarship 

 Nominating 

 Westmar  Park 

 Display 

 Archives 

 Reunion 

If you could volunteer to help on a committee please 

contact the office.  Information on back of newsletter. 

I would like to thank all of you for your contributions to 

the Newsletter during the last 7+ years of my being 

your newsletter editor. 

I have enjoyed working with you and meeting many of 

you who have attended reunions or stopped in the 

Westmar Room. 

Please continue to send your news relative to yourself 

or other Alumni.  Let us know what you’re doing and 

continue to send in obituary information.  Don’t forget 

to send the information about  the information 

comes from, whether a newspaper, magazine or funer-

al home.  We need that information.  We also enjoy sto-

ries about Westmar happenings that you would care to 

write. 

It is your newsletter and you are making it great! 

Though I have enjoyed my time in the WAFA office, I 

now have opportunities to travel more, work on my 

family history and spend more time with my growing 

family.   

Sincerely, 

 

 JoAnn Skinner Schleis ‘64 

  Communications Director 



IMPORTANT:  Ask yourself and your relatives that at-

tended Westmar or one of the colleges associated with 

Westmar if it is time to clean out the bookshelf and the 

storage space by donating year books and other memo-

rabilia to WAFA.  We are missing copies of ‘29, ‘42, ‘45, 

‘58 ‘59, ‘60, ‘61, ‘65, and ‘75.  A number of these have 

been requested.  Your donations will be appreciated by 

many and your children will not have to deal with them 

later. 

Thank you for considering Westmar (WAFA) in your fu-

ture plans. 
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Don’t forget to use Amazon Smile when you order  from 

them and they will donate to Westmar Alumni and 

Friends at no cost to you.  It all helps us. 

Alumni News 

‘65—Lloyd Petersen  continues to serve as dean of Autumn 

Gathering, a United Methodist Church adult camp experience 

held at Koronis Ministries, Paynesville, MN.  Last year 16 

Westmar Alums / friends were among the attendees who 

gathered for a time of spiritual renewal, fellowship, fun and 

friendships.  Serving on the planning committee are Maurice 

Schroeder ‘64, James Malcolm ‘64, Kathleen Kiehn Malcolm, 

Rennae Erdmann Petersen, ‘67, Susan Praetorius Hobson, 

‘68.  This year the event is September 5 – 7 with registration 

at www.campminnesota.org. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
‘71—Lori Vicker writes that she has found herself being 
pretty busy traveling all over the state of Iowa doing a talk 
on the Orphan Train.  My program is called 
"Remembering the Orphans".  It's a power point presenta-
tion.   
 A retired educator of 30 years, Lori became inter-
ested in the “Orphan Trains”  which were the first orga-
nized efforts in the United States at a foster care system.  
“Orphan Train” children were each provided 3 suits of 
clothes when brought west for placement.  
 
 Lori can be reached……..——————————- 
 

‘84—Rev. Timothy A. Pick was or-
dained a priest at the Cathedral of the 
Epiphany in Sioux City on Sat. June 1, 
2019 and had his first mass at All 
Saints Parish St. James on Sun. June 
2, 2019.   
 
After graduating from Westmar he 
worked at the Plymouth County Clerk 
of Courts office and was active in the 
church  in ministerial roles such as be-
ing a lector, cantor, committee and 
choir member.  He then made the deci-

sion to be a permanent deacon.  Later he decided to be-
come a priest.  He attended 6 years of studies at St. 
Meinrad Seminary and School of Theology in St. Meinrad, 
IN.   

 He has been assigned as parochial vicar (assistant pas-
tor) to serve the six parishes of Christ the King Catholic 
Community in Carroll County — Arcadia St. John; Breda, 
St. Bernard; Gladden, St. Elizabeth Ann Seton; Halbur; 
St. Augustine, Our Lady of Mount Carmel, and Templeton 
Sacred Heart, along with the worship site of Roselle, Holy 
Angels. He will live in Breda and start this assignment on 
June 18.  
 

‘56—Eldon G. Nolte, from Des 
Moines, IA has let us know that he 
was recognized for 60 years in the 
ministry at the Iowa Annual Confer-
ence June 7 – 11, 2019.  His ser-
vice includes the nine UM churches 
that he has served in Iowa and as a 
missionary in Brazil for 12 year as 
well as Argentina for 3 years.  He 
has been retired for 22 years and 
says, “I have been abundantly 
blessed by God in my lifetime.”   

 

Getting together for a reunion at lunch was  left to right; 

Monte Leichsenring ‘81, Tim Hoffman ‘81, Dave Sickelka 

’82.  They are from the Des Moines area.  Tim is working on 

a reunion of Des Moines area reunion for this fall.  Over 200 

alumni are in the greater Des Moines area.  This has been 

through Facebook so tell your friends….. 

http://www.campminnesota.org/
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Notice  Please add WAFA to your ad-

dress book . Don’t miss a newsletter or important email 

message.  Some  emails always come back  us as being 

blocked when the group email is sent. 

Don’t forget to let us know when you change your infor-

mation.  We don’t want to lose you!!! 

 

What’s Happening with You?  Tell Us! 

We are interested in knowing what has recently (or not so recently) 

happened in your life.  Promotions?  Marriage?  Births or deaths?  

Honors or awards?  Graduate degree?  Semi– or full retirement?  

Pass on the information so we can print it and spread the good 

news! 

Name ____________________________________________ 

 

Address __________________________________________ 

 

City __________________ State ________ Zip ___________ 

 

Phone _________________ E-mail _____________________ 

Class year _____  Spouse also an alum __________________ 

 

Other relatives also alums _____________________________ 

 

News (attach a separate sheet if needed ) ________________ 

 

_________________________________________________ 

 

__________________________________________________ 

 

Return to:  WAFA 

                  335 First Ave. S.W. 

      Le Mars, Iowa  51031 

 e-mail to: WAFA@westmarcollege.org 

Westmar University Alumni & Friends Assoc. 

 

Name _____________________________________________ 

 

Address ___________________________________________ 

 

City, State, Zip ______________________________________ 

 

Telephone _________________________________________

 

E-mail address,  _____________________________________ 

Can we e-mail your newsletter?  Yes  No  

                            

Attended Westmar ________ to ________  Class of ________ 

 

Membership fee:           Single $20.00          $________________ 

 

           Couples $35.00   $________________ 

General donation to help sustain your        

Alumni Association                     $________________ 

 

In Memory/Honor of      $_______________ 

(person) _________________________ 

TOTAL ENCLOSED                       $________________ 

Return this form to:  

   WAFA   

   335 First Avenue S.W. 

   Le Mars, Iowa  51031 

Or complete form online at www.westmarcollege.org/

Membership.html 

Westmar College Alumni Reunion            

Registration 
Class of 1959, 60-Year Reunion  

Including guest classes of ‘56 to ‘62 

September 27 –29, 2019 

 

Registration deadline September 15, 2019 

 

Please print or type, and include maiden name  

Name 

________________________________________________

__________________ Class ________ 

Spouse or Guest 

Name___________________________________________

__________ Class_________ 

Address 

________________________________________________

______________________________ 

City 

________________________________________________

_________________________________  

State 

________________________________________________

_____________ Zip________________  

Phone ______________________________                   

Cell phone ______________________________________ 

 

Email ad-

dress___________________________________________

______________________________  

 

 

Registration Fee:  $50 per person.   

_________________________________________ 

This includes all taxes and gratuities for Sept. 28 brunch, 

lunch and dinner.   

 Indicate your choice and number for dinner:  Roast 

Beef____ or French Crepes_____  

 

Make check payable to WAFA, and send to --    

 WAFA 

 335 First Avenue SW  

LeMars, IA 51031  

 

Or pay on-line using credit card at http://

www.westmarcollege.org/Reunions.html 

mailto:WAFA@westmarcollege.org
http://www.westmarcollege.org/Membership.html
http://www.westmarcollege.org/Membership.html
http://www.westmarcollege.org/Reunions.html
http://www.westmarcollege.org/Reunions.html


 

Do you have any Westmar items you would like to 

donate to the Archives or for room display?  

 

We are also looking for Sports Memorabilia as well as 

items from  groups other than sports for display.  Good 

copies of photos or certificates are also welcome. 
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 ‘55—Dr. Arthur E. Angove was 

featured in The New Berlin Neigh-

bors magazine for the June issue.  

 

He has lived n New Berlin, WI 

since 1966 and has impacted 

New Berlin and the surrounding 

areas for 50 years. 

 

Art was inducted into the US Air 

Force Air Defense Command, 

Ground Observer Corp in 1953 

while at Westmar.  After graduation he taught biology, 

chemistry and physics for three years.  He pastored two 

churches in Iowa for four years.  He then earned his D. O. 

Degree at Des Moines University College of Osteopathic 

Medicine in ‘58.   

 

He did his general surgery residency in Pontiac, Michigan, 

surgical anatomy at Wayne State University, then he moved 

to New Berlin in 1966 to be a general surgeon at the New 

Berlin Community Hospital/Memorial Hospital where he 

became Chief of Surgery from 1968-1988. Dr. Angove 

transferred to Lakeview Hospital in Wauwatosa, then to St. 

Joseph’s Hospital in Milwaukee where he currently practic-

es. His wife Carmen passed away in 2002. 

 

In 1957, Dr. Angove started flying lessons and started tak-

ing medical/surgical teams to Yucatan and Central Ameri-

can countries.  He bought a larger plane and took Medical 

Missions teams to Yucatan, Honduras, Nicaragua, Belize, 

Guatemala and Haiti.  In 1969 he cofounded Volunteer 

Intertribal Medicine to provide medical care for the 11 Wis-

consin native tribes and bands. 

 

Art and Carmen have 6 adult children, 22 grandchildren 

and 30 great grandchildren. 

 

Dr. Angove has been on numerous boards and associations 

as well including: Medical Director for the New Berlin 

School District; Team Physician for New Berlin West High 

School; New Berlin School Board clerk; Founding member 

and Lay Leader at Our Lord’s United Methodist Church 

1966; Member of the Oakwood Church, Delafield; Chaplain 

for American Legion Post #488; Board member of the New 

Berlin Police Citizens Academy Alumni Association; Presi-

dent of the Rotary Club of New Berlin; Senior Citizens Club; 

Lifetime member of American Osteopathic Association;  

American Medical Association; American College of Osteo-

pathic Surgeons; past President of the Wisconsin Associa-

tion of Osteopathic Physicians and Surgeons; Trustee Emer-

itus at Des Moines University;  Grand Marshall for the 2019 

Commencement; Member of the Wisconsin Medical Socie-

ty, Credentials Committee and Nominating Committee, 

House of Delegates; Member of the Academic Physicians 

Section of the AMA, and Senior Physicians Section; Ameri-

can Osteopathic Association House of Delegates; Milwau-

kee Academy of Medicine; President of the Christian Kako 

Retreat Center, Russian Mission, Alaska; Medical Missions to 

Kenya, East Africa, Saipan and Taiwan. 

 

With thanks to Cindy Wendland, content Coordinator and Rich 

McNelis and Shayne Porter of Stefaniak Group who sponsored 

the article in the New Berlin Neighbor magazine from Best Ver-

sion Media. 

 

‘55—Dr. Arthur E. Angove,  was the Grand 

Marshall 

for the Des Moines University Commence-

ment Ceremo-

ny, 5/24/19. 

458 degrees 

were awarded 

in the College 

of Osteopathic 

Medicine; the 

College of 

Podiatric Medicine and Surgery;  

THANK YOU 

Westmar University Alumni and Friends Assoc., 

Thank you so much for the scholarship for my up-

coming school year at Dordt University.  I will be a 

junior, studying mathematics and statistics, and 

this money will be very helpful in finishing my edu-

cation.   

My grandparents, Terry and Jan (Davolt) Christen-

sen ‘66, went to Westmar and really enjoyed it 

there.  It is very nice that they support the other 

private colleges in Iowa even though Westmar isn’t 

around anymore. 

 Thanks again,  

  Joshua VandenBerg  



ALUMNI NEWS—Cont.. 

WESTMAR UNIVERSITY A LUMNI AND FRIENDS ASSOCIAT ION  

VOLUME 21 ISSUE  3 

Please help us clean out  our of-
fice space and provide us some 
JOY! 

We will no longer be stocking 
Westmar shirts, jackets and other 
memorabilia——-so please help us 
move it out.  Some items have lim-
ited quantities but we try to keep 
the web page updated with that 
information.  If you are coming out 
this summer you could pre-pay 
and have us hold it for your pick-
up. 

Check out the website at 
www.WestmarCollege.org for pic-
tures of items, prices and quanti-
ties. 

CD’s and DVD’s will re-
main available through the 

website.  

Its fun to wear 
your Westmar 
shirts, you never 
know who you 
will meet that will 

recognize the name!! 

WAFA WESTMAR ALUMNI AND 
FRIENDS ASSOCIATION 

Welcome to the WAFA - Westmar Alumni and Friends 
Association Web Store! 

Class of 59 Reunion items now available! 

Reunion Order Deadline:  Sep-
tember 11, 2019 @ 11:59 p.m. 

Order your Westmar Reunion Items today.  Items will 
be made right before the reunion and available to pick 
up at registration or mailed directly to your home the 

week of September 11, 2019 by paying the $8.99 ship-
ping option.   

https://www.getbranded360.com/ecommerce/wafa-westmar.html  

This web store is open 24 hours/7days a week/365 days a year for 
you to purchase memorabilia from Westmar College!   Currently 

there are 3 designs to choose from in short and long sleeve t-shirts 
as well as crewneck and hooded sweatshirts.  You choose the de-
sign and color you want.  All items are made when the order is re-
ceived and can be picked up at Get Branded 360 in Le Mars, Iowa 

or shipped directly to your home within 10-14 business 
days.  Choose LOCAL PICK UP AT OUR BUSINESS to pick up at Get 
Branded 360 or choose the $8.99 shipping option and your order 

will be shipped directly to your home.  Proceeds from this web store 
will go to the WAFA, Westmar Alumni and Friends Association.  If you 
have any questions, please call Get Branded at 712-546-4911 and 

ask for Lisa Whitehead.  

https://www.getbranded360.com/ecommerce/wafa-westmar.html
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Be sure to check out our ever-changing website at: 

http://www.WestmarCollege.org/.  We offer online shopping and mem-

bership.  Suggestions are always welcome. 

Alumni Office Staff 

Janice (Dunbar) Kooiker ’67: Executive Director 

JoAnn (Skinner) Schleis ‘64 + staff:    

  Communications Director and  Newsletter Editor  

Current Members:  You will receive only one reminder postcard when it is 

time to renew your membership.  Please pass the form below on to other 

Westmar Alum and encourage them to be a WAFA member. 

WAFA Dues Support These Activities: 

• Work with the Iowa College 

Foundation to administer the 

Westmar Endowment Scholar-

ship 

 

• Provide Alumni & contact as-

sistance for  Westmar reunions 

 

• Publish WAFA newsletters 

 

• Help maintain displays in the 

Westmar Room of the Plym-

outh County Historical Muse-

um 

 

• Maintain Westmar Alumni, 

Faculty, Staff, and Admin-

istration database 

 

• Help maintain the Westmar 

Memorial Park on the former 

campus 

 

• Maintain the WAFA web-site 

www.westmarcollege.org 
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Most newsletters are now sent by email to re-

duce office costs of printing and postage.  We 

send to a few who do not have email or who 

have a special request.  Get it on line and get it 

in color—make the print as large as you like.  

Get it where ever you get your  email  whether 

at home or on vacation.  It’s the best way!!   . 

 

Thank you, “Coach”, Pastor Ken Muldrow, Tam-

pa, FL.  Taken during the Football/Basketball 

reunion of the 70’s—80’s.  

Taken at the Westmar Park, Eagle Plaza. 


